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Oh Give thanks unto the Lord for He is Good! 

Christ’s Kids News  
Pat Siedenburg, Director                Kara Piatt, Aide            November 2015 

All about Me Poster 
We will be starting an all about me learning. Each child will 

come home with a large poster (1 every 2 weeks). This will be 

homework to do with your child and return. Each child will get 

the poster on Thursday and parents should return it by 

Tuesday. Children are able to color; paste pictures/photos, or 

draw what they want for each category that is listed. We will 

then discuss the information on the page. 

 

Upcoming Events  

 
 Thanksgiving Feast Day….Nov 24 2 11:00am 
Thanksgiving Break ……Nov 26th  NO SCHOOL 
Children’s Christmas Party…….Dec 15 
Children’s Christmas Program…..Dec 17 @5pm 
 

Show and Tell 

Will be starting show and tell this month as well. Usually I will only have 1 child 

per week sharing something special with the class. However this month we will 

have everyone bring 1 item from home with the theme: what I am thankful for. 

This means they must bring 1 item that shows what they are thankful for: such as 

a photo of family, 1 special toy, a book, etc. each item again will not be played 

with, but shown to the class and then put away. You may need to discuss with 

them the meaning of the item they chose to bring, and help understand that they 

will need to describe or talk about what they bring. Have fun deciding! 

Snack Schedule  

Please remember to check the snack calendar each week for your turn in bringing 

snack for the class. (14 children)  For November see the following: 

Nov. 3-5……….Alexa VanBeek 
Nov 10-12……Cabot Sanders 
Nov 17-19…….Evelyn You 
Nov 25…….. Lilly Khith 
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Dramatic Play 
Every month or so, I like to change our kitchen area to another type of 
experience. Such as: pet store, Doctor Office, Pizza shop, etc. This next month I 
would like to make it into a bakery. But I could use some assistance. If you have 
any baking dishes, measuring spoons, bowls, empty cake boxes, etc.;  items you 
would find in a bakery, please bring them to school. Please remember no glass, 
and children safety in what you bring.  Thank you for your help in providing this 
fun learning for your child! 
 
 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Thank you to all who came to parent/teacher conferences to discuss your child’s 

progress! It was great to meet with each of you. Thank you for taking an interest in how 

your child is learning. Your partnership is needed to help your child grow and learn. 

Keep up the good work!! 

Birthday Wishes!!  

Enoch Lou 11/27 

Thanksgiving Feast Day 

We will be hosting a Thanksgiving Day feast here at school.  There will be a sign 

up sheet for the number of family members able to attend and a part of the meal 

you are willing to bring. Please watch the parent bulletin board in the hallway for 

these sign-up sheets. Parents and grandparents are both invited to come. Please 

sign up by November 17th, so we are able to plan enough food for everyone. 

There will be a short ‘program’ for you to enjoy and then we will enjoy the meal 

together. All the fun begins at 10:45 am! 

 

New Web site! Check it out. A work in progress! www.christskidspreschool.com 

 

NEW CREATION LUTHERAN NEWS AND NUMBERS 

 
 New Creation Lutheran Church                    Preschool: 952-233-3516 

      WEEKLY WORSHIP TIMES                    Church Office: 952-445-3545    
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       Education Hour: 10:15A 
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